
 

 

City of Cle Elum and Department of Ecology 

Shoreline Master Program Periodic Review                                 

Public Comment Period and Public Hearing 

Description of Proposal:  The City of Cle Elum and the Washington State 

Department of Ecology are accepting comments on a periodic review of the City of 

Cle Elum’s Shoreline Master Program (SMP) under RCW 90.58.080(4).  The City 

of Cle Elum has prepared draft SMP amendments to keep the SMP current with 

changes in state law. 

Public comments will be accepted from February 25, 2021 to March 29, 2021 at 

5:00 p.m.  A joint local/state public hearing is set for March 16, 2021, at 6:00 p.m. 

via Zoom.  To join the Zoom meeting: https://zoom.us/j/95289418096, or call 1-

253-215-8782; Meeting ID: 952 8941 8096.  Send comments to Lucy Temple, City 

Planner, Cle Elum City Hall 119 W. 1st St., Cle Elum WA 98922 or to 

ltemple@cleelum.gov.  Comments sent to the City of Cle Elum will be forwarded 

to the Department of Ecology. 

Proposed amendments to the City of Cle Elum’s Shoreline Master Program are 

available for review at http://cityofcleelum.com/2020-2021-shoreline-master-

program-critical-areas-ordinance-update. Paper copies may be requested by 

contacting the City Planner at the contact information above. 

Applicant: City of Cle Elum  

  119 W. 1st St. 

  Cle Elum, WA  98922 

  (509) 674-2262 

Location:  Amendments are applicable within areas under the jurisdiction of the 

State Shoreline Management act; within the City of Cle Elum this includes the 

Yakima River and Cle Elum River, which pass through the City, areas upland 200 

feet from their ordinary high water mark and associated wetlands, floodway, and 

floodplain. 

Hearing Date and Time:  Tuesday, March 16, 2021 at 6 p.m. 

Hearing location:  Due to COVID-19, the hearing will be held via Zoom.  To join 

the Zoom meeting: https://zoom.us/j/95289418096, or call 1-253-215-8782; 

Meeting ID: 952 8941 8096 

All persons are invited to attend the hearing and provide testimony regarding the 

proposal.  For questions on the proposed amendments, contact Lucy Temple, City 

Planner, at (509) 674-2262 or ltemple@cleelum.gov. 
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